[image: image7.jpg]IO
XX

Ofsted

Outstanding

2008/2009
y



[image: image1.jpg])

Of?c.(ed

Outstanding

School
W

L 2012/2013 4



[image: image5.png]HOLY TRINITY STACKSTEADS C.E. PRIMARY SCHOOL,
Booth Road, Stacksteads, Bacup OL13 0QW
Tel: 01706 877025 Fax: 01706 870482

Headteacher: Mr J. Aspin B.Sc.



[image: image6.png]Oty




                                                                                                        

                                                                                                 [image: image2.jpg]


    [image: image3.jpg]Healthy School



   [image: image4.png]



Tuesday 15th September 2020,

A LETTER TO EVERY PARENT FROM THE HEADTEACHER

I have always tried to be straight and honest with parents, as I believe that is the right thing to do. In that spirit, I would like you to take some time to read the contents of this letter.

The events of the last 4 days have left me wondering what has gone wrong in the school. For there to be such a large number of school staff infected with Covid-19 given the amount of time and effort that I, and others, have put into planning the safety procedures for the return of children to the school, I simply could not understand how so many staff could be struck down, and spent many hours over the weekend trying to work it out.

Yesterday, I was made aware of something that shed a clear light on the possible reason. It was brought to my attention, that a significant number of staff had attended a social event at the home of a former colleague on Saturday 5th September. The event was also attended by people not from Holy Trinity.
In doing so they were not breaking any of the Lockdown rules in place at the time, but what they did do was jeopardise the hard work that had been put in creating bubbles within school, and numerous cleaning and organisational protocols, by mixing with each other.

Had I been aware of the event I would have told them that they should not attend because of the risks, but sadly I was not informed.

Given that to date eight of the staff members who attended the event have contracted Covid-19, and a further three, who did not attend, have subsequently been infected during this week most likely as a result of working in close proximity to those infected at the event, the dangers of attending such events has been brought into sharp focus. The virus can be picked up at any time and in any place, and it is now clear that the school’s procedures are robust and not at fault for the outbreak.
I have made my feelings of disappointment known to the staff who attended the event. I have also apologised to those of my colleagues who did not attend, especially to those who have now contracted the virus. They have made no mistakes, but will possibly suffer being viewed with suspicion by you.
In normal circumstances I will do everything that I can to support and defend the actions of the staff of the school. They work very hard for your children and are dedicated to making their time at Holy Trinity as fruitful and enjoyable as possible. 

On this occasion, I cannot defend the error of judgement that they made. They failed to appreciate the bigger picture of Covid-19 and knowing each of them as I do, I know each will be genuinely regretting the decision they took to attend what last year would have been an enjoyable event, but in the current situation was an ill-advised action to take, given their responsibilities to the children of the school and to their colleagues. A risk was taken by them in attending as a group, and that risk has come to pass due to the presence of someone with Covid-19 at the event. In these times it is easy to forget what the new normal is.

I offer sincere apologies for the upheaval and worry that you have had to endure this week and the disruption to your family and work lives. I thank those of you today who expressed your concern to me for those who are ill, and I hope that you understand that I could not share this information with you at that time, as it was something that all parents needed to see at the same time.
The school will recover from this trauma that has been inflicted on it by actions that were very misguided but not malicious, and will once again make Holy Trinity the wonderful place for your children to learn.

Thank you for reading this.

Best Wishes

J. Aspin 

Headteacher

